
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

SPECIAL MEETING 
 

JOINT PUBLIC FACILITIES AND 
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 

 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2007 

 
Present from Public Facilities Committee: Ald. Salvucci (Acting Chairman), Weisbuch, 
Albright, Yates Mansfield; and Lappin; absent: Ald. Gentile and Schnipper 
Present from Finance Committee: Ald. Coletti (Chairman), Lennon, Salvucci, and Parker; 
absent: Ald. Gentile, Linsky, Lipof and Schnipper 
Also present: Ald. Baker, Burg, Hess-Mahan and Sangiolo 
City staff present: Mayor Cohen, Elaine Gentile (Director of Environmental Affairs, Public 
Works Department), David Turocy (Acting Commissioner of Public Works), Nunzio Piselli 
(Public Works Department), Lou Taverna (City Engineer), Eileen McGettigan (Assistant City 
Solicitor), Dori Zaleznik (Chair of the School Committee), Reenie Murphy (School Committee 
Member) and Shawna Sullivan (Committee Clerk) 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#291-07(2) HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to enter into a multi-year 

contract for disposal of municipal solid waste. [09-25-07 @ 3:57 PM] 
ACTION: PUBLIC FACILITIES APPROVED 5-0-1 (Weisbuch abstaining) 
 FINANCE APPROVED 4-0 
 
NOTE: The Public Facilities and Finance Committees met jointly to discuss this item.  
The Committees previously discussed this item on October 10, 2007.  At that time, the 
Committees decided that the twenty-year contract for the disposal of the trash was beneficial to 
the City.  However, the Committees were not willing to act on the item until the Executive 
Office could provide the contract for review.  The waste disposal agreement was provided to the 
Board for review in the packet this past Friday.  The contract must be signed by December 31, 
2007 or negotiations will need to resume.  Ald. Coletti made it clear that if the authorization is 
approved, there should not be any further changes to the contract without Board review.   
 
 Elaine Gentile gave a brief explanation of the choice of incineration as the most practical 
form of disposal both economically and environmentally.  Ald. Albright asked how much energy 
was generated by the incineration process.  Mr. Fred Compaloni of Waste Management stated 
that it provides approximately 45 megawatts of power an hour of which 5 watts is used in-house 
and the other 40 watts provides power to 40,000 homes.   
 
 Members of both Committees agreed that it is appropriate for the City to enter into the 
contract.  Ald. Yates asked that the contract be amended to allow a representative of the Mayor 
as well as the Mayor to enter into negotiations regarding the contract.  Eileen McGettigan stated 
that the change is not a problem.  With that, there was a motion of approval including the 
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amendment by Ald. Yates in Public Facilities, which carried unanimously.  Ald. Parker moved 
approval in Finance, which carried unanimously. 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#306-07 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting an appropriation in the amount of 

$100,000 from General Fund Revenue to the Stormwater Fund for the purpose of 
conducting an engineering study of the drainage in the area of the fields at 
Newton South High School. [10-09-07 @6:03 PM] 

ACTION: PUBLIC FACILITIES APPROVED 6-0 
 FINANCE APPROVED 4-0 
 
NOTE: The Public Facilities and Finance Committees met jointly to discuss this item and 
Lou Taverna presented the item to the Committees.  The item is a request for funding to conduct 
an engineering study of the drainage in the area of the fields at Newton South High School.  
There have been some changes to the draft Request for Proposals (RFP) that was provided to the 
Board of Aldermen.  The draft REP, which includes the amendment, is attached.  Ald. Coletti 
requested several changes to enhance the RFP and the City Engineer has no problems with those 
changes.  Both Committees thoroughly reviewed the RFP.  There were no issues in either 
Committee with the RFP and both Committees voted unanimously to recommend approval of the 
item.   
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
   Paul E. Coletti, Chairman 
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